
Pierre/Ft. Pierre Historic Preservation Commission February Minutes 

www.historicpierre.com 

February 12, 2018- Noon Meeting called to order by Don Zeller 

In Attendance 

Don Zeller (Chairman), Deb Schiefelbein (Treasurer), Kathy Aplan (Secretary), Sunny Hannum, and Vona 

Johnson.   Record volunteer hours. 

Approval of Minutes 

Minutes from January 2018 meeting was approved.  Sunny motioned, Deb S. seconded. 

Budget 

Treasurer Deb Schiefelbein reviewed the budget with the commission.  There was a total of $46,105.31 

available for the Ft. Pierre Chouteau Project, to date approximately $34,879.50 has been spent. 

We can take money out of grant for the benches.  Get bid for panel from Cholik Signs, MR Signs, All Around 

Graphics. 

On the bench, add QR Code, Website Logo, Donor Names. 

Building Permits Review 

No building permits have been submitted to the committee for review. 

Old Business Ft. Pierre Chouteau 

Bench and sidewalk are priorities, then possibly a wind vane for the top of the bastion. 

Gov. Coe Crawford historical marker 

David Reiss is working on this.  Funds are hard to find. 

Lewis & Clark Signs Grant Awards 

Don gave the grant information to Encounters on the Prairie in hopes that as a Lewis & Clark group they 

would be able to apply and receive funds to replace signage. 

Website Additions 

Additions to our Historic Places website: 

http://www.historicpierre.com/
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 Hospital – Need St. Mary’s approval 

 Missouri River Bridges – Kathy is working on this writing. 

 American Legion Building—Ted Spenser/Ron LeBeau/Don Zeller 

Driving Tour Brochures and/or new colored folded single page 

We will not re-order these until we are running low. 

Conferences 

Rapid City State Conference – Sunny Hannum, Deb Gates, and Don Zeller 

Vermillion CLG Conference – Kathy Aplan, Deb Gates 

National HPC Conference – July 18-22 – TBD   Don had some anticipated preliminary figures for travel.  

Registration is $250, hotel is $159 plus taxes. 

New Business SHPO Grant Request – Due March 31, 2018 

The SHPO Grant will be due at the end of March.  Don asked about potential projects.  Kathy suggested some 

possible brochures for homeowners including landscaping for the area.  Also, the possibility of doing a 

historical survey in the Pierre/Ft. Pierre Area.  Also suggested was a Mayor’s Award. 

Don needs updated resumes for the grant.  Will need to Deb Gates & Sunny Hannum’s resumes. 

Spring Tour 

Don had shared a photo of an arrow drawn on a rock north of Pierre, there was talk of possibly doing a Spring 

Tour of the some of the local historic sites including the arrow, the turtle effigy, and maybe Medicine Knoll 

(would need to call Dan Ellwood) there is also a place south of Harrold. 

Governor’s Award for History 

Sunny Hannum will fill out and ask Mayor Hanson to submit a nomination for the Governor’s Award for 

History. 

Sign Inventory 

Need to inventory designated signs, interpretive signs.  Could have these on the website or do a brochure. 

Vacant Commission Position 

We need to fill a vacant commission position left by Betsey DeLoache.   

Next Meeting 

Monday, March 12, 2018 

Meeting Adjourned  
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Don adjourned meeting at 1:10 p.m. 


